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Welcome to the January 2014 edition of our quarterly patient newsletter.  Winter is still with us but thankfully we have not been too troubled with bad weather.  This issue has articles about our Chronic Medication Service and Power of Attorney.
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Seasonal Flu

If you have not yet had your flu injection, it is not too late to book an appointment.  If you are eligible for the seasonal flu vaccination but have not received it, please make an appointment at the surgery to have this done.  Reception staff can advise you on your eligibility if you are unsure.  If in doubt as to whether or not you should have the flu injection, please ask a GP or nurse.
[image: image9.wmf]We strongly recommend that you have a flu jab if:


· you are 65 years of age or older OR

· you are less than 65 years of age but suffer from a chronic illness such as Heart disease, Lung disease, Liver disease, Kidney disease, Diabetes, Previous stroke, Degenerative disease, MS, an Immunocompromising condition or are a Carer.
· you are pregnant
~~~~~~0~~~~~~
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Premises
Work on our new building continues.  Each time you pass the site you can see a difference.  Our entry date has been put off by 3 weeks due to construction delays.  We now hope to be in and operational in the week beginning 2 June.  Please have a look at the website for up-to-date progress pictures of the development.

Practice Hellos and Goodbyes
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The Practice has had quite a lot of staff changes over the last year, all for many good reasons.  We wish all our past members of staff good luck in their new posts and look forward to getting to know our new colleagues over time.
The practice looks forward to welcoming Dr Kirsty Miller as our new partner.  Dr Miller will join the practice on 17 March and will be working 8 sessions per week.
Dr Miller will be starting as a partner to replace Dr Chris Mercer who leaves at the end of March.  Dr Mercer is moving to be a partner at Skene Medical Practice and we wish him all the best.

Dr Ewan Vorenkamp is also leaving us soon.  Dr Vorenkamp is moving to be a partner in Alford at the beginning of March.  Once again we wish him best wishes for the future.

Dr Vorenkamp will be joining Shirley Mann, our assistant practice manager who left the practice at Christmas to go and be the Practice Manager at Alford.   Our best wishes go to Shirley too.
Richie Todd, from our reception team has also gone on to pastures new and we hope to welcome 2 new members of the reception team over the next few weeks.  

Nicola Donald, our reception supervisor has been promoted to Office Manager and has taken on more responsibility.  


Aberdeen Community Health and Care Village

(Health Village)

NHS Grampian’s new facility opened on 10 December 2013.  It is located at 50 Frederick Street and will have clinics for the following:

Cardiac Rehabilitation




Dental

Dietetics






Physiotherapy

Podiatry






Radiology

Sexual health service




Speech and Language therapy

There is also a healthpoint/carerspoint for information and resources.

For further information visit www.nhsgrampian.org/healthvillage

Chronic Medication Service (CMS)
What is it? – Patients can register with a local community pharmacist (chemist) and, if they are suitable, get their regular medication directly from the chemist without having to request a repeat prescription.

Who is eligible? – Patients who take the same medication every day to treat a long-term condition (that has lasted or is expected to last longer than 12 months) and who currently have a “repeat prescription” from the surgery.

Who is not eligible? – This service is not suitable for patients who living in a care home or patients who have dosette boxes.  It is not recommended at the moment for patients on certain medication e.g. warfarin or medication that requires regular monitoring by way of blood tests .
During the early stages of the service we are not recommending the service for patients who have “as required” medication but hope to offer to such patients in the near future.
How does it work? – Firstly you need to choose a local chemist and complete a registration form from them.  This is sent to the practice and one of the doctors will review your medication to see if you are suitable.  We then create a 24-week prescription and send this to the chemist.  Your medication will then be ready at the chemist whenever you require it.  You will no longer need to contact the practice to request your repeat prescription.  You simply go along to the chemist every 4 or 8 weeks to collect your medication.  The chemist will only give you the medication you need, when you need it.  

What are the benefits? – Convenience.  Your medication will always be at the chemist.  No more worries that you have forgotten to order your repeat and that you will run out of medication.  The Pharmacy may be open at weekends and evenings when the practice is closed.  
Compliance – the pharmacist will monitor to see that you are collecting your medication and alert the practice if there are problems.  

Understanding – the pharmacist can answer any queries you might have about your medication.   He/she will get to know you and be able to advice regarding over-the-counter medications.

What next? – If you are interested in this service and think you might be eligible, go along to your local pharmacist and enquire about registering.  They will be able to help.

Website 
Don’t forget to visit our website where you can find lots of useful information about the practice, including advice on self-treating many minor ailments such as coughs and colds.  There are links to self-referral forms for physiotherapy and occupational therapy.  We also have a section for patients who first language is Polish.  
Just log on to www.woodsidemedicalgroup.co.uk and have a browse through the pages.
Power of Attorney
What is it?   It is a written document giving someone else authority to take actions or make decisions on your behalf. The Power of Attorney (PoA) document contains the name of the person(s) whom you want to help you, i.e. the attorney and a list of the individual powers that you want your attorney to have. The powers must be written down individually to make it clear as to what decisions your attorney can make on your behalf. The PoA will also include when your attorney is to begin acting for you. 
What does it do?   It lets you say who you want to look after your affairs and what you want your attorney to be able to do for you if you become incapable of looking after your own affairs. The PoA provides legal authority for the attorney to make decisions for you. 

What does incapable mean?   Someone’s capacity could be impaired gradually or suddenly as a result of an accident or illness. A registered and licensed medical doctor will be able to say whether or not that person is incapable. 

Why would I need a Power of Attorney (PoA)?   It lets you plan what kinds of things you want someone to do for you in the future.
Is a PoA not for older people?   No, nobody likes to think that they may not be able to look after themself but accidents or illness can happen to anyone. 

Is a PoA not for people with lots of money?   No, it is not just about looking after money/ property it can also let you plan who should decide personal welfare issues for you. 

What kind of things can I put in a PoA?   You can include things to do with money or property only (called a Continuing PoA) or just decisions about your health or personal welfare (called a Welfare PoA) or both

Who can I appoint as my attorney?   You can appoint whoever you want, a family member or friend, a solicitor or accountant or a combination. You can appoint someone to deal with your financial matters and someone different to deal with your personal welfare. However, someone who is currently declared as bankrupt cannot be appointed as a continuing attorney. 

How or where would I get one?   Any local solicitor should be able to assist you to draft a PoA and provide legal advice on the matter. Alternatively, some companies and stationery shops sell PoA packs. The Public Guardian’s website illustrates what the PoA document could look like. 

How much does it cost?   A professional may charge you to draw up a PoA and prices may vary. The PoA should include a certificate signed by a practising solicitor or by a registered and licensed medical doctor stating that you are capable of understanding the PoA and they may charge a fee for this service. The Office of the Public Guardian, Scotland (OPG) charges a registration fee for this service. To find out our current fee, please either contact the office or view the fee schedule on the website.
 Where can I get further help or information?

In the first instance you can telephone the OPG or have a look at the website which is noted below. Your local Citizens Advice Bureau or your local solicitor may be able to help.

Office of the Public Guardian (Scotland)
Hadrian House




Telephone: 01324 678300
Callendar Business Park



Email: opg@scotcourts.gov.uk
Callendar Road




www.publicguardian-scotland.gov.uk

Falkirk FK1 1XR




Opening hours: 9am-5pm Monday-Friday
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Woodside Medical Group, 80 Western Road, Woodside, Aberdeen, AB24 4SU.  Tel: 01224 492828/492631
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